
Elderly and Disabled Tax Relief Committee 
Tuesday, June 7, 2016 at 5 p.m., Room 105, Town Hall 

 
 

 
Attendees: Peter Barbieri, Chair, Board of Assessors 
  Laura Matz, Chairman of E & D Committee 
  Jim Lane, Vice Chairman of E & D Committee 
  Mary Bousquet, Treasurer/Collector 
 
 
Ms. Matz called the meeting to order at 5 p.m. 
 
A motion to approve the minutes of May 3, 2016, was made by Peter Barbieri, seconded by 
Laura Matz.  Vote:  Unanimous with Peter abstaining. 
 
The Committee reviewed application #4.  Jim Lane called the applicant regarding her 
application.  The applicant informed Jim that her medical costs are high and that the expenses 
listed are correct. 
 
Jim Lane made the motion to grant tax relief in the amount of $500 for applicant #4, seconded 
by Laura Matz.  Vote:  Unanimous 
 
Peter informed the Committee that the Lion’s Club voted to contribute $1,000 toward the 
Elderly & Disabled Tax fund.  Laura review the list of possible contributors with the Committee. 
 
Peter made the motion to adjourn at 5:17 p.m., seconded by Laura.  Vote:  Unanimous 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Mary Bousquet 
Treasurer/Collector 
 
Minutes approved 5/7/2017 
 
 
 
 
 


